
Dear Senator/Representative: 

I am writing to you today on behalf of my company, (name of organization/company).  As a union contractor, we are a contributing employer to multiemployer pension plans in the construction industry.  I am very concerned about the potential negative impacts that will occur if the Pension Protection Act of 2006 (PPA) is allowed to sunset at the end of 2014.  Put simply, even as our economy begins to recover, employers who have voluntarily provided millions of workers and retirees with excellent retirement benefits face a serious threat if nothing is done to address a host of issues impacting these plans. 
As a member of The Association of Union Constructors (TAUC), we are not content to wait for plans to fail, for the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC) to become insolvent or for a Congressional bailout that we neither seek nor expect. To proactively address this problem, TAUC joined a group of more than 40 labor and business stakeholders to form the Retirement Security Review Commission, a group whose goal was to recommend solutions supported by both management and labor that would strengthen the existing system for the long term. 
The result of that collaboration was a report entitled “Solutions Not Bailouts: A Comprehensive Plan from Business and Labor to Safeguard Multiemployer Retirement Security, Protect Taxpayers and Spur Economic Growth.” The recommendations in this report strengthen and preserve retirement security for those workers currently paying into the system, as well as for employers and retirees. The recommendations also address the challenges facing multiemployer plans that the PBGC and other agencies have identified as likely to become insolvent in the near future, thereby impacting the stability of multiemployer plan structure as a whole.  
The situation for a small but significant percentage (7% to 10%) of multiemployer plans is urgent.  The PBGC itself faces funding shortfalls and, absent Congressional intervention, eventual insolvency. To address the problems we face today and those on the horizon (problems due in no small part to the financial collapse in 2008), the proposals in the Solutions Not Bailouts report benefit both the vast majority of plans that continue to recover from the great recession of 2008 and the minority of plans that, for a variety of reasons, will become insolvent in the long run. Our proposals strengthen the majority of plans that are not threatened and have successfully weathered the recent economic crises. For multiemployer plans that are deeply troubled, the recommended changes will allow workers and retirees to maintain benefits above the PBGC guaranteed amount. Our proposals also facilitate the development of new and innovative plan designs that will better enable the bargaining parties to adopt future plans tailored to their unique circumstances.

Millions of working class Americans rely on the retirement security provided by multiemployer plans. Our approach to safeguarding multiemployer retirement security for the long term is supported by both labor and business. It preserves benefits, strengthens the system and, importantly, avoids the inevitability of insolvency that comes with inaction. We all know a bailout isn’t coming, and we aren’t asking for one. Our recommendations are self-help solutions, because we believe the private sector has an opportunity to fix this problem on our own.

We urge Congress to adopt measures that preserve benefits, as well as strengthen and secure the current multiemployer system for the long term. 

Sincerely,

[Your Name Here]

